

CHARLES D. BAKER GOVERNOR

KARYN E. POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JAY ASH
SECRETARY OF HOUSING AND
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

## Commonwealth of Massachusetts Division of Professional Licensure OFFICE OF PRIVATE OCCUPATIONAL SCHOOL EDUCATION

1000 Washington Street • Boston • Massachusetts • 02118

JOHN C. CHAPMAN UNDERSECRETARY OF CONSUMER AFFAIRS AND BUSINESS REGULATION

CHARLES BORSTEL DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

## **Bulletin #2–Everest Institute**

TO: Former Students of the Everest Institute located at:

1505 Commonwealth Avenue, Brighton, MA 02135

70 Everett Avenue, Chelsea, MA 02150

DATE: June 24, 2015

RE: Everest Institute Closures and Federal Student Loan Debt Relief

On June 8, 2015, the U.S. Department of Education (DOE) announced a series of <u>steps to support students who attended Corinthian schools</u>. For some students, this may include forgiveness of their federal student loan debt.

According to this announcement, you may be eligible for federal student loan forgiveness if you are in one of two situations:

- (1) you attended a Corinthian school that closed on April 27, 2015; or
- (2) you believe you were defrauded by the Corinthian school you attended or that the school otherwise engaged in actions that violated applicable state law—regardless of whether that school closed.

Please click <u>here</u> to access the DOE's website, which will provide more information about these two situations.

If you have questions, you can visit DOE's <u>Q&A page</u>.

TELEPHONE: (617) 727-5811 FAX: (617) 727-9932 TTY/TDD: (617) 727-2099 http://www.mass.gov/dpl